
I am writing today to urge my Oregon legislators to vote yes on HB 4145, the gun 
violence prevention bill.   

This bill prohibits convicted stalkers  from owning a gun, closes the "boyfriend loophole" 
and requires the Oregon State Police to enter conviction data into an Oregon data 
system and on the national level and to notify the Oregon US Attorney office so that 
better track is kept of people who pose the danger of domestic violence.   

These steps should not be necessary but over and over again we have seen 
(usually)women be terrorized and killed by those who think you can solve things with a 
gun. 

Thank you 

Sally Cairnes-Wurster 

Eugene, Oregon 

 


